

## OFFICE OF THE PRIME MINISTER

PROVINCE OF QUEBEC

Quebec, 3rd October, 1924.

Sir Arthur Currie, K.C.B., Principal, McGill University, Montreal.

Dear Sir Arthur,

During the course of last summer I had the occasion of meeting you, and also a few representatives of the English protestant element of Montreal, in regard to the St. Agathe Sanatorium.

It has been then proposed that the Sanatorium should be a protestant institution, under protestant control and for protestant patients.

I would feel extremely obliged if you would take up this matter with your co-religionists and let me know on what terms the hospital could be handed over to a Committee or Corporation formed with this object in view.

We are most anxious to re-open this hospital and I believe that there is a great need in the district of Montreal of a protestant hospital for the treatment and cure of tuberculosis.

Yours sincerely,

M. a. Taxchurau.